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COMING UP:
Friday 9 June: Rippa Rugby Training Sessions start
Friday 9 June: Celebration Assembly 2:15pm - Rongomai Hosts

Friday 9 June: House Leaders to St. Cuthberts Community Lunch
Tuesday 13 June: Home & School Meeting @ 7pm
Friday 16 June: Rippa Rugby Training Session #2
Friday 16 June: Celebration Assembly 2:15pm - Hāmua Hosts

Tēnā koutou, tēnā koutou, tēnā koutou katoa
Our students have had another great week at school, filled with engaging lessons and fun teaching. We
have a huge variety of activities underway and our tamariki are enjoying new learning opportunities. 🙂

MANAWATU SUCCESS FOR RUNNERS
Brooke & Mack Duffy participated in the 2023 Year 5-8,
Regional Interschool Cross Country yesterday, held at

Massey University in Palmerston North. Brooke was placed
first in the Year 7 & 8 race, she was so far ahead that at

one stage she was running with the lead runners from Boys
High! Mack also did well, putting in 100% and coming in 7th
in the Year 5 & 6 race. A huge congratulations to them both -

we are very proud!

KEEPING OUR SCHOOL GATES CLOSED DAILY
● For the safety and security of our students, it is crucial to keep the school

gate closed at all times during normal school days.
● Parents are requested to park in the car parks on Albert Street.
● Drop off, and pick up your children at the gates.
● Please enter via the pedestrian gate beside the letter box.
● Please avoid driving into the school grounds unless absolutely necessary.

We truly appreciate your understanding and cooperation in this matter.
**Please note the gates may be open during whole school events such as our Spring Show. Safety plans are in place for this.

Check out the incredible talent of our students showcased in a solo art exhibition in Woodville!
Students from Hāmua were excited to discover their art has been

exhibited as a solo display in the Rinitawa Art and History
Galleries in Woodville. The pieces are chalk

and pastel with glue used for
outlines. They were inspired
by ‘The Red Tree’ by Shaun
Tan. The pieces will be up in

the gallery for 4 weeks,
finishing on June 19th - so get

along and support our
budding artists! You will be
amazed by their talent

and creativity.
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Weekly UpdatE
Hukanui News: (Room 1)
Kia Ora. The last week has seen two new children join us in Hukanui. We welcome Luke and Romen to our class.

The children in Hukanui love looking after and helping new children and are doing a great job. We also welcome

Lisa Seator back to help and support our students. We have a House of Science box this week and are looking

forward to sharing what we know and learning more about Plants, Flowers and Pollination. Ask your children in

the coming week what we have been doing. Just a reminder, the children only need a couple of snacks

(preferably healthy) in their lunchboxes as we do get school lunches provided and always have a fruit break

(fruit provided). A drink bottle (named) with water in to is great. The children need to keep hydrated to keep

bugs away and keep their brains working! Any questions or concerns please don’t hesitate to contact me using

the school cell (messages passed on) or mwhiteley@eketahuna.school.nz Thanks. Marilyn

Rongomai News: (Room 2
Kia ora whānau,
The past week has been crazy, we have been looking into what tapa cloth is and
what it is made up of. We have looked at the patterns on a Tapa to link to our
algebra unit. Then students got creative and made their own tapa as a class they
had to ensure they were marking the pattern repeat and fit them on their part of
the papers. In writing we have begun our writing moderation piece of writing on
our clay creature which students are enjoying. These will be completed over the next week as well.
Once they are completed these pieces of writing will give me an indicator on what their next steps
are going to be. Next week we are fortunate to be having Miss Mac in the class for 2 days. Miss Mac
will be going over turns and eagles with the students for maths. As always, get in touch if you need
to. Either by texting the office or emailing. Nga mihi, Holly. hjohnston@eketahuna.school.nz

HamuaNews: (Room 3)
Welcome to the end of week 7, and especially to the new arrivals, both in Hamua and around the school. It is very
exciting to have three new faces join us and they seem to be fitting in well. That's what I love about Eketāhuna kids
- they are so welcoming and friendly. We have Thomas and Ellie that have arrived from Stratford, Taranaki, and
Rome all the way from Perth Australia. We look forward to getting to know you all better, and we hope you enjoy
your time in Eketāhuna.
Something else we are all looking forward to is the Rippa Rugby that starts this week. This is great fun for the kids.
They learn and practise many skills and drills, and it is great to be a part of something so fast paced. Please
remember your drink bottles EVERY DAY! It is important that we all stay hydrated, and more important that we are
not sharing our water. Take care out there, Rachael.

STUDENTS HAPPY TO HELP WITH COMMUNITY EVENTS
St. Cuthberts Community Lunch is tomorrow and some of our House Leaders

will be attending to help with the lunch service. In preparation
for the event, yesterday some students from Nireaha helped
Carolyn make chocolate bliss
balls for the lunch. Reading
the recipe, following the

instructions and creating 52
perfect pieces was a

challenge, but they did a
fabulous job and we know the
delicious choc bites will be

enjoyed tomorrow!
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NireahANews: (Room 5)
Congratulations to the Nireaha students who have pushed themselves in extra curricular activities over the

last few weeks, and it is great that so many of our students are participating in Team Sports. I loved seeing

the netballers play on Tuesday night, and will hopefully get to a rugby game soon. We have a number of

runners who are excelling around the region. Mack in particular, is running extremely well. We also have a

number of Tough Guys and Gals amongst us!

It's that time of year when there are lots of bugs and sniffles around. Thank you for keeping your children

home when unwell to minimise the spread of illness. Thank you, I have been home with my snuffly daughter at

the start of this week, so I know it's not easy ;-)

We have had a bit of a break with homework over the last couple of weeks. It will be back next week!

As always, please make contact if you have any queries: bwhitburn@eketahuna.school.nz

PutaraNews: (Room6)
Kia ora, all
Cartesian planes and plotting coordinates, recognising quadrants,
and formulating rise over run will be part of mathematics in the next
few weeks. As well as this, we are going to do some complex algebra.
We already do a lot of this as a class - I throw it up on the board and
away we go!
Writing moderation for narratives will also be completed over the next
few school days. This will give me a good mid-year point as to how
each of the children in Pūtara are faring. Have a fabulous weekend
everybody.
Dean

NOTIFYING THE OFFICE WHEN UNWELL
a reminder that if your child is too
unwell to attend school you need to
notify the office EACH DAY they are at
home to avoid them being recorded as
truant. We need to enter the reason they are not at
school on our enrol system. Thank you😀

BRING YOUR OWN WATER BOTTLE
A reminder to bring a water bottle to
school each day with your name on it!
CHildren can refill their bottle at the
water bottle filler, getting chilled &
filtered water to drink. It is
important to keep hydrated - thanks!

School Rubbish:
We are encouraging children to put
food ‘wrappings’ & packaging back in
their lunch boxes once they have eaten
at both morning & afternoon tea
break.We are continuing to keep the amount of rubbish
down here at school. Thank you for your support!

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY TOMORROW
We have our school Celebration Assembly tomorrow, which will be hosted by students from

Rongomai. It’s a great opportunity to share the successes children have had throughout the
week. We are looking forward to seeing you, in the hall, at 2:15pm where we will have awards to

give out and student’s to acknowledge. . .

INDOOR HOCKEY DRAWWeek 8 - MONDAY 12th JUNE

Eke Dragons (U9)
vs St Ants Magenta U9

@
4.00 pm

Eke Thunder (U11)
vs St Ants Green

@
4.40 pm

HOME & SCHOOL ASSOCIATION CALF SCHEME
On behalf of the Home and School Association, and the school, a big thank you to all those in our

community who are supporting the school through the calf scheme. Your generosity is most appreciated. If
you would like to join the scheme or would like more information please cONTACT THE SCHOOL OFFICE.😀
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UPCOMINGBOARDOFTRUSTEESMEETING
Notice of BoardMeeting to be held onWednesday 21st June , 2023 in the school hall at 6pm. If you

have any items for the agenda please contactmewith any relevant information by 16 June 2023 5pm
on063758059 or botchair@eketahuna.school.nz.

Warmest regards - SkyeWhite - BOTChairperson

EKETĀHUNA HOME & SCHOOL
ASSOCIATION MEETING

Tuesday 13th June
7pm @ Eketāhuna School

Come along for a fun catch up,

refreshments and planning

for next term!

We look forward to seeing you

all there . . . 😀

HOME & SCHOOL PIE
FUNDRAISER

Order forms &money in by Friday 30th June
Pies will be delivered to school on
Thursday 27th Julyafter 11am.

We would love any donations of
strong paper bags. Eg: The

supermarket (NW/Countdown) online
shopping bags are great.

If you have any spare, please drop
into the school office.

Thanks for your support!
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